
Village of Sandoval 
Regular Monthly Meeting 

July 16, 2024  
 
Mayor Gelsinger called the regular monthly meeting for the Village of Sandoval 
to order at 6:00 pm at the Village Hall with the following trustees present:  Hood, 
Jennings, Jones and Reams. Also present were Clerk Hood, Superintendent 
Milano, Attorney Connor (by zoom), Treasurer Conrad, Chief Lyons and 
Administrator Speiser. Trustees Day and Gelsinger were absent. 
 

Motion by Jones, seconded by Hood to approve the bills.   All trustees voted 
yea.  Motion carried 
 
Motion by Jones, seconded by Reams to approve the minutes from the 

previous board meeting.  All trustees voted yea. Motion carried.  
 
Audience:  
 
Mr. Jenkins disussed his TIF application.  The board said he needed to turn in 
his receipts to get reimbursed. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: Posted 
 
Clerk’s Report:  

 Report in packets 
 
Village Administrator's Report:  None 

 
Department & Committee Reports: 
 
Library: None 

 
Water/Sewer:  

 Phil asked to have Kaitlin, Chris and Richie to attend zoom meetings for 
water class.  $575 each from September 9th to December 2nd. 

 

Motion by Jennings, seconded by Hood to allow Kaitlin, Chris and Richie 
to attend water class with a cost of $575 each.  All trustees present voted 
yea, motion carried. 
 

Street & Alley: None 
 
Motor Fuel Tax: None 
 
Finance:  

 Budget tabled 
 
Personnel: None 

     



Park & Hall: None 
 
Cemetery: None 
 
Judicial:  

 Police Department move - tabled 
 
Zoning:  

 Doing a title search for the old IGA store 
 Moving forward with 107 Isle St, 102 S Fayette St and 612 N Vine St. 

 
Economic Development:  
 

TIF: 
 
Health & Lights:   
 
Executive Session: 
 
Old Business: 

 Appropriation Ordinance 
 
Motion by Jennings, seconded by Jones to approve ordinance O071724-1 
an Appropriation Ordinance for FYE ‘25.  All trustees present voted yea, 

motion approved. 
 
New Business: 
 

Adjournment: 
 
Motion by Jennings, seconded by Hood to adjourn.  All trustees voted yea.  
Motion carried.   

 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Lisa Hood 
Village Clerk 


